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A FRESH LOOK AT PENTECOST 

 

     Fifty days after Jesus’ resurrection, on a day called Pente-cost, the Christian 
church was born.  Because Pentecost was a holiday celebrating the harvest ( a bit 
like our Thanksgiving), the apostles and a large crowd had gathered to celebrate in 
Jerusalem. 
 
     Many people had assembled near Peter and the other followers of Christ when 
 “[F]rom heaven there came a sound like the rush of a violent wind. . . (Acts 2:2 
ff,NRSV).  Then tongues of fire descended on everyone in the crowd. 
 
     After the wind and fire descended, all sorts of languages, known and unknown, 
came out of the crowd.  Each person spoke “about God’s deeds of power” (verse 
11).  No wonder Luke wrote, “All were amazed and perplexed, saying to one an-
other, ‘What does this mean?” (verse 12). 
 
     The whole affair was mind-bogging and life-changing.  The Holy Spirit had 
come upon many people; they knew God was powerfully at work in their midst. 
 
     On Pentecost many years age, 3,000 people came to believe in Christ.  That’s 
why today Christians remember this powerful event as the birthday of the church.  
Pentecost occurs on May 23rd this year. 
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The Cross and Flame  

                 MAY CALENDAR OF OPPORTUNITIES 

 

Each Sunday 

  9:45 a.m.   Sunday School 
11:00 a.m.   Worship 
     

Each Monday 

7:00 p.m.  Cub Scouts 
7:00 p.m.  Boy Scouts 
 

Each Wednesday 

6:30 p.m.  Hand Bell Practice 
7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir practice 
 
 
May  2  12:30 p.m. Stop Hunger NOW Luncheon 
    4:00 p.m. Kingdom Kids 
May  3    6:30 p.m. Pine Grove vs Trinity Moravian* 
May  4    6:30 p.m. Girl Scouts 
May  5    6:30 p.m. Before and After School Committee 
May  8    9:00 a.m. Packing Meals/Stop Hunger NOW 
    UMYF will help with Packing 
May  9    Mother’s Day 
May 11   7:00 p.m. Administrative Council 
May 12 10:00 a.m. Sue Rollins Circle 
May 13   7:00 p.m. Gertrude Alspaugh Circle 
May 15   8:00 a.m. UMM Day of Service 
    UMYF will help with projects 
May 18   6:30 p.m. Girl Scouts 
May 23 11:00 a.m. Weekday School Program 
May 23   Church Office Closed 
May 25 10:00 a.m. Newsletter Deadline 
 
*The church bus will be available for anyone who wants to go to 
the ballgame at Washington Park # 2.  Just be at the church by 
6:00 p.m.  If you have any questions please call Sally Scott. 
 

 

 

LOOKING AHEAD 

 

ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT FUND RAISER –The Pine 
Grove United Methodist Men will hold its 2nd Annual Golf Tour-
nament Fund Raiser at Winston Lake Golf Course on Saturday, 
June 5th.  Lunch, door prizes, and prizes to the tournament win-
ners will be provided.  The tournament will start at 9:00 a.m. with 
lunch immediately after.  Please see Homer Craig or Scott Pugh to 
get your teams registered.  Your support of this important event is 
greatly needed and appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May  1  Susan Hedrick 
May  3  Burlee Jones 
  Bonny Moran 
May  4  Dewey Bodenhamer 
May  7  Patsy Bodenhamer 
  Katie Ann Scott 
May  9  Dee Anne Fortescue 
  Rodney Joyner 
  Vickey Lewis 
May 10 Jim Meade 
May 12 Kathleen Sprinkle 
  Emily Tolbert 
May 13 Mallory Sutton 
May 14 Rickie Shutt 
May 15 Don Ashe 
May 19 Jeffery West 
May 21 Paul Berry 
  Jean Bodsford 
  Jack Bullington 
  Robert Mason 
May 22 Polly Caudle 
  Jeff Smith 
May 23 Ray Jones 
May 26 Alexander Niblock 
May 27 Zachary Read 
May 28 Bobi Amundson 
May 29 Roy Spach 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAY ANNIVERSARIES 

 

May  6  Dan and Lori Genevie 
  Jim and Karan Montgomery 
May 19 Randy and Chris Nelson 
May 20 Brent and Noelle Shutt 
May 25 Henry and Betsy Mitchell 
May 31 Kelly and Lisa Hale 
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OUR VOLUNTEERS 

 

PROVIDE BREAD FOR  VISITORS 

May   2 Melanie Niblock 
May   9 Lisa Hale 
May 16 Peggy Sizemore  
May 23 Peggy Williams 
May 30 Peggy Brewer  

 

USHER SCHEDULE 

May  2  Tom Mahannah, Head Usher 
  Scott Pugh 
  Eddie Scott 
  John Fonda 
  Calvin Tanner 
May  9  Roy Spach, Head Usher 
  Chris Council 
  Butch Hogue 
  Dee Fair 
  Brent Shutt 
  Joe Hughes 
May 16 Tom Mahannah, Head Usher 
  Scott Pugh 
  Eddie Scott 
  John Fonda 
  Calvin Tanner 
May 23 Roy Spach, Head Usher 
  Chris Council 
  Butch Hogue 
  Dee Fair 
  Brent Shutt 
  Joe Hughes 
May 30 Tom Mahannah, Head Usher 
  Scott Pugh 
  Eddie Scott 
  John Fonda 
  Calvin Tanner 

 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

May  2  Robin Pugh  
May  9  Terri Newell 
May 16 Lori Genevie 
May 23 Sally Scott 
May 30 Denise Henry 

 

SANCTUARY ASSIGNMENT 

May  Dee Anne Fortescue 
(Continued in the next column) 

(Continued from last column) 

 

GREETERS FOR THE MONTH 

May  Searchers Sunday School Class 

 

SECURITY CHECK 

May 

 

CRISIS CONTROL ITEM 

May  Rice 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE—May 25 
 

DID YOU KNOW . .  

 

CRISIS CONTROL—is in urgent need of the 
following items: cooking oil, grits, oatmeal, juice,  
saltine crackers, canned meats, canned potatoes, 
canned greens, canned carrots, and shampoo.  
Please put these items in the basket in the narthex 
and they will be taken to Crisis Control. 

 

 SUNDAY SCHOOL STUDY 

Sunday School classes meet every Sunday morn-
ing at 9:45 a.m.    The classes are listed below: 

 

Asbury Class is studying the James Moore book 
on “If God had a refrigerator, Your picture would 
be on it..” 

 

Friendship, Discovery, and Willing Workers 
are studying the Adult Bible Studies Series. 

 

Searchers are studying “Encountering Jesus.” 

 

Wesley Patchwork Class has begun a study of 
Hebrews. 
 
Please choose a class and come join the fellow-
ship. 
 
We also have classes for the youth and Children. 
 
NEW OPPORTUNITY—A short term study 
will begin in July.  The first study will be Psalms 
and will begin at 9:45 a.m. each Sunday in the 
History Room.  More information will be forth 
coming. 
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THOUGHTS FROM THE REV… 
 
Recently I received a note from Rev. Keith Bingham. He is in charge of Evangelism for the Winston-
Salem District and is in the process of putting together a seminar on “The Power of Three: Plug-in” His 
note was asking me about the “Pew Captain” idea we reported on at Charge Conference – last November. 
In order to help us all better understand this concept allow me to share my response with you.  
 
Keith, 
We are in the process of starting 18 small groups… that is dividing the church into 18 small groups with 
around 10-12 members per group. These groups are basically for nurture (to care for each other in a closer 
way), study and service. We call it CONNECTING people to God. CONNECTING people to the church 
(us), and CONNECTING people to a place to serve God and our neighbors. We have four facilitators for 
each group who meet monthly with me for worship and encouragement and clarity, and meet with their 
group once a month. Each group works within the broad boundary of CONNECTING with the freedom to 
choose and own their own study, nurture, and outreach service. Two groups are young adults and two 
groups are day groups. 
 
Along with the CONNECTING agenda comes the concept of making a place for people to be connected to 
our church. They are connected through small groups – that is the plug in point. Couple that with nurture – 
looking after each other - our pew captains are people from the small groups (the entire active church) who 
sit in the pews on Sundays. What they do is make sure that all people on their pew are welcomed, sign in 
on the registration form, are invited back and channeled toward a group that might fit their personality, 
age, situation, etc. So prior to church we greet them, during the sharing of the peace we greet them, and 
after church we continue the conversation and invite them back. Finally, they walk with them to the door 
and introduce them to other members and to me as first time visitors and give them a gift from the church 
that includes bread and information about the church. Their second visit focuses more on finding a place 
for them to belong… a small group. 
 
The other part of the nurture is to make sure that you notice all persons in your group. If some are missing 
in church before the day is out you give them a call or send them an email or card saying that we missed 
them. All of this builds the nurturing closeness of the group and opens a door for those who are seeking a 
place to belong and grow and serve. All of this means that pew captains are not recruited (they are not even 
called that) they are members who are just expected to live out who they are (nurturing, caring people). 
Guess what? That caring is so contagious that people immediately feel welcome and at home.  
 
Ten people have joined the church since February and it is not because of me. It is because the people care 
and express that care from the first moment these people walk in the door. They know we are making a 
place for them to belong. 
 
Grace and Peace 
Steve 
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   ITEMS OF INTEREST 
THE YOUTH will host a baked potato and salad bar to help raise money for STOP HUNGER NOW.  This 
will be held on Sunday, May 2 following the worship service.  The cost will be collecting donations at the 
door and all proceeds will go to the STOP HUNGER NOW  fund.  Please make a reservation by calling the 
church office at 765-2569.  Thanks for your support. 
 
STOP HUNGER NOW— On May 8th at 9:00 a.m. the packaging event for STOP HUNGER NOW  will 
take place in the fellowship hall.  We will be asking for volunteers to help with this event.  Please reserve 
that morning now to help with this program that helps to feed children daily both here and abroad.  This is 
not something that will only help after a disaster but is being used every day.  People of all ages and abilities 
are encouraged to come and take part in the fun. 
 
PINE GROVE T-SHIRTS—As part of the campaign for STOP HUNGER NOW a special design was cre-
ated to go on tee shirts.   We are taking orders for the shirts now and the cost is $10.00 for small to XL and 
$12.00 for XXL and larger.  To place an order please see one of our youth or call the church office. 
  
SUNDAY, JUNE 6—STAFF APPRECIATION LUNCHEON AND ROAST –In honor of our staff, Pas-
tor Steve, Beverly Myers, Whitney Ladd, and Peggy Williams, we will be having a potluck lunch after 
church on June 6.  In conjunction with the meal, we will be sharing stories of kindnesses they have done and 
funny anecdotes or pictures that might just embarrass them.  To do this, we need your help.  Anyone who has 
such a story or picture is asked to send them to E. L. Thomas or, let him know you have a story to tell at the 
luncheon. Please submit these items to him by May 30th so they can be compiled for our program.  E. L’s 
email address is tarbubba@earthlink.net. 
 
THE PINE GROVE UNITED METHODIST MEN will sponsor a Day of Service on Saturday, May 15.  
We are looking for service projects and community needs to accomplish on this date.  The projects can in-
clude yard work, household needs such as plumbing or painting, tree and bush trimming, etc.  Project Sign 
Up sheets are available in the narthex.  The UMM will take on anything that is feasible so do not be afraid to 
ask! 
 
IMPACT COMMUNITY DAY—SATURDAY, JUNE 5TH—We have some people who have committed 
to paint at the Children’s Home on this day but all of us can help by bringing a package(s) of hot dogs to 
church during the month of May.  These hotdogs will go to assist the Thunder on Thurmond Event.  So 
please start bringing your packages of hot dogs.  We will need somewhere around 100 packages of hot dogs.  
The web site for these events,  www.impactwinstonsalem.org will be up and running soon so check in to see 
where you may fit in this impact day. 
 
GRADUATION—Please call the church office and let us know about any graduations.  We would like to 
recognize this major milestone.  We need this information as soon as possible.  
 
YOUR FAITH CAN GROW—The suspension bridge over Niagara falls was begun by a thread attached to 
a kite.  When the wind blew, the kite floated across the water to the other side.  Workers then attached a 
string to the thread and pulled it across.  To the string they attached a rope and pulled it back.  By this slow-
but-sure method, the bridge was built. 
Our faith may be just a little thread or no larger than a mustard seed, but we must act on it (see James 2:14-
18).  Through action, our faith will be strengthened (Colossians 1:23) as it moves us to do even greater 
works of faith for our Lord (2 Thessalonians 1:3).  And in this slow-but-sure way, our faith can grow exceed-
ingly (Ephesians 4:15-16). 
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LETS PLAY BALL 
(WELL MAYBE NOT PLAY BALL BUT SUPPORT OUR BALL TEAM) 

Schedule 
DATE  TIME  TEAMS PLAYING    LOCATION OF GAME 

May    3 6:30 p.m. Pine Grove vs Trinity Moravian  Washington Park # 2   
May  10 7:30 p.m. Pine Grove vs Ardmore Baptist green Washington Park # 2 
May  17 6:30 p.m. Reynolda  vs Pine Grove   Washington Park # 4 
May 24 8:30 p.m. Pine Grove vs Tree    Washington # 4 
June   7 6:30 p.m. Mt. Tabor vs Pine Grove   Blum 
June 14 6:30 p.m. Pine Grove vs First Presbyterian  Washington Park # 1 
June 21 7:30 p.m. Pine Grove vs Burkhead   Washington Park # 1 
 
If you are interested in going to any of the games and would like a ride, we have someone who will drive the 
church bus or van.  If you would like a ride please be in the church parking lot thirty (30) minutes before game 
time.  Lets support our guys as they represent Pine Grove. 
 
 
 
 

“Power of Three: Plug In” 
Sunday, May 16

th
 

Burkhead UMC, 5250 Silas Creek Parkway, 27106 

3:00-4:30 p.m. 

Childcare provided 
Looking for practical ideas to help meet your church’s “Power of Three” goals for evan-

gelism? 
Want to learn about successful practices of local churches in evangelism? 

 

“Power of Three: Plug-In” seeks to glean and share the plans and ideas  
of many churches, as we seek to reach our “Power of Three” goals.  

The emphasis will be on practical ideas that are actually being developed and used. 

Attendees will meet collectively and then break into Focus Groups 
 

This Seminar is intended specifically for Evangelism chairpersons, Lay leaders, Pas-

tors and all those passionate about evangelism. 

MAKE SURE YOUR CHURCH IS REPRESENTED 
 
Sponsored by the Evangelism Task Force of the WS District 

Questions?  
-Rev. Keith Bingham - keith@lewisvilleumc.org 336-945-3203 
-Donna Cooke, (336) 727-1222, dcooke@wnccumc.org. 
 



 8 

 

PHONE TREE 

 

Our Phone Tree is a very useful tool to send information to everyone in our congregation and we want every-
one who desires to be able to receive messages.  Our Phone Tree system is old and may not be compatible with 
all phones, or sometimes if your outgoing message is too long our message will time out.  If you are having 
problems receiving messages, or if you do not want to receive messages, or if you are not receiving messages 
please call the church office, 765-2569 and let Peggy know what problem you are having. 
 
 

JESUS AND THE MUD PUDDLE 

 

 Howard County Sheriff Jerry Marr got a disturbing call on Saturday afternoon a few months ago. . . His 
6-year-old grandson, Mikey, had been hit by a car while fishing in Greentown with his dad.  The father and 
son were near a bridge by the Kokomo Reservoir when a woman lost control of her car, slid off the bridge and 
hit Mikey at a rate of about 50 miles per hour. 
 Sheriff Marr had seen the results of accidents like this and feared the worst.  When he got to Saint Jo-
seph’s Hospital, he rushed through the emergency room to find Mikey conscious and in fairly good spirits.   
 “Mikey, what happened?” Sheriff Marr asked. 
 Mikey replied, “Well, Papaw, I was fishin’ with Dad, and some lady runned me over.  I flew into a 
mud puddle, and broke my fishin’ pole and I didn’t get to catch no fish!” 
 As it turned out, the impact propelled Mikey about 500 feet, over a few trees and an embankment and 
in the middle of a mud puddle.  His only injuries were to his right femur bone which had broken in two places. 
 Mikey had surgery to place pins in his leg.  Otherwise the boy is fine.  Since all the boy could talk 
about was that his fishing pole was broken, the Sheriff went out to Wal-mart and bought him a new one while 
he was in surgery so he could have it when he came out. 
 The next day the Sheriff sat with Mikey to keep him company in the hospital.  Mikey was enjoying his 
new fishing pole and talked about when he could go fishing again as he cast into the trash can. 
 When they were alone, Mikey, just as matter-of-factly said, “Papaw did you know Jesus is real?”  
“Well, the Sheriff replied, a little startled.  “Yes, Jesus is real to all who believe in him and love him in their 
hearts?”  “No,” said Mikey.  “I mean Jesus is REALLY real.”  “What do you mean?” asked the Sheriff.  “I 
know he’s real ‘cause I saw him” said Mikey, still casting into the trash can.  “You did?” said the Sheriff. 
 “Yep,” said Mikey.  “When that lady runned me over and broke my fishing pole, Jesus caught me in 
his arms and laid me down in the mud puddle.” 
 
 
 

DISTRICT EVENT 

PLEASE MARK THE DATE 

May 23, 2010 

2:00—4:00 p.m. 

Maple Springs UMC—Cokesbury Room 

 

“FAMILIES, FAITH AND SUBSTANCE ABUSE” SEMINAR 

 

Clergy and Laity are invited to this informative seminar.  The District received a grant which will help those 
who have been impacted by substance abuse.  This is a wonderful opportunity to learn more about this devas-
tating disease and ways in which we can help one another.  If you have any questions please contact Dr. Patty 
Suggs at 336-918-2974 or her email at pksuggs@yahoo.com.      
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Greetings from your Weekday School! 
      May, already?!  My goodness!  Where did this year go?  It is unbelievable that (as I’m writing this letter) 
we only have 25 more days of school!   
      The children and staff returned from Spring Break rested and ready for a busy month.  The first couple of 
weeks of April were filled to the brim with activity as we prepared for our Spring Children’s Clothing/Toy 
Sale that took place on April 16th & 17th.  Many thanks to those of you who participated by selling items or 
by taking advantage of the great bargains that could be found on our “gently used” children’s items.  The 
Stop Hunger Now Bake Sale that was held in conjunction with the Clothing/Toy Sale was a big hit with our 
customers.  With the proceeds from the sale (and a matching donation from the Weekday School) we were 
pleased to be able to donate $200 towards the worthy cause.  Our annual “Crazy Hat Day” was held on April 
21st.  The boys and girls (along with help from their parents) created fantastic “crazy hats” to wear in our 
“Crazy Hat Day” parade.  They never cease to amaze me with the wonderful ideas they come up with!  We 
all had lots of fun showing off our “crazy” hats and enjoying the special snack…Goldfish, Ice Cream Sand-
wiches and Juice.  Yummy!☺  (Special thanks to Dot Dickerson for loaning me her “crazy” Rooster Hat for 
the occasion.  The children and parents loved it! ☺)  Our 4s & Rs are looking forward to another trip to the 
Children’s Theatre on April 30th to see a production of If You Give a Pig a Pancake….  Prior to their trip, 
they will enjoy a week of Laura Numeroff’s wonderful “If You Give a…” books in the classroom.  It will be 
a fun-filled week complete with a special “pancake snack”! 
      May will be lots of fun, as well!  The children will begin creating some very special “surprises” for 
Mother’s and Father’s Day.  The month will be “chock full” of “special events”.  Our annual “Family Fun 
Day” will be held on the 14th.  The little ones are so excited about their parents and other family members 
joining them for a morning of games and prizes, food and fun!  It will be a fun-filled day for us all!  Our 4s 
& Rs will enjoy a special picnic in their honor on the 21st complete with games and delicious homemade ice 
cream.  (I’m really looking forward to this, myself!☺)  Be sure to mark your calendars for Sunday, May 23rd 
when PGWS will present our annual Spring Program during the 11:00am Worship Service here at Pine 
Grove UMC.  The boys and girls have been working very hard in Musicare Class with “Miss” Amy learning 
the sweet inspirational songs they will share with you.  This is the children’s way of thanking you for sharing 
your wonderful facility with us throughout the year.  We hope everyone will be here to cheer them on as they 
perform.  Our staff is looking forward to a “special event” on the 26th as we enjoy a Teacher Appreciation 
Luncheon hosted by members of our Parents’ Association.  We are very blessed to have lots of wonderful 
caring parents here at PGWS.  It will be so nice to sit down to a meal that has been prepared just for us!  Our 
“End of Year/Graduation Celebration” will take place on the evening of May 27th.  The children and their 
families (along with all our staff) will celebrate our great year by enjoying a delicious covered dish meal, 
followed by the “graduation” of our 4s & Rs.  It will be an evening filled with fun and laughter (and, proba-
bly, a few tears, as well!☺)  We become so attached to our “little ones” and their families that it is often hard 
to see them head off to BIG SCHOOL.  Our last day of school (Friday, May 28th) will be highlighted by 
celebrations in our classrooms as we say farewell to our teachers and friends.  As you can see, we have a 
busy, exciting, fun-filled month ahead.   
      Our first week of “Summer Fun” will begin on June 15th.  “Summer Fun” will be offered for two weeks 
each during the months of June, July, and August on Tuesdays/Wednesdays/Thursdays from 9:30am-
12:30pm.  We have lots of exciting activities planned for the children so, if you have (or know of) children 
ages 6 months – 1st Grade who would like to attend, be sure to send them our way.   
      In closing, many thanks to Jim Neace who continues to help us (almost on a daily basis) with the numer-
ous little odd jobs that it takes to keep the building “ship-shape”.  And, many thanks to everyone who re-
members our ministry each day with your prayers, your presence, and your gifts. 
      Until next time…Chris 
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KINGDOM KIDS  

 

Kingdom Kids will meet Sundays, May 2nd, May 16th, and May 23rd from 4:00 to 5:30 p.m. 
 

All Kindergarteners through 5th graders are welcome to join us. 
 

Feel free to bring a friend.   
 

Tell others we have started meeting again. 
 

                                                       We hope to see you there. 
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